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 Minutes of the Kent u3a Network   
Date:
 Tuesday 11th May 2021 at 2pm,  held via ‘Zoom’ 
Present:
Carole Dickenson, Chair
Sue Brimlow, Vice-Chair
Sue Davis Sur, Medway & Treasurer
John Russell, Secretary
Jenny Akehurst, Bearsted


Jenny Dalleywater, Goudhurst
Sue Beavis, Cranbrook



Michael Cartwright, Pembury


Eryll Fabian, Tunbridge Wells


Frani Hoskins, Tonbridge
Sandra Parker, Gravesen
d


Alan Scott, Gravesend
Anna Coombs, Tenterden



Rob White, Sevenoaks; 
Julia Newman, Hawkhurst


Lynne Clumpus, Faversham;
Melanie Blewer, Kings Hill


Heather Thomas-Pugh, Isle of Sheppey
Jacqui Wellbrook, Thanet


Stephen Bush, Maidstone
Val Johnson, Saxon Shore



Apologies were received from:

Tony Boyd-Williams, Ashford; Colin Barnes, Weald; Chris Plant, Canterbury; William Sear, Orpington; Chrys Short, Malling; Magda Sweetland, Knole; Christine Hinchcliffe-Rogers, East Medway; Michele Sinclair, Paddock Wood; Lionel Patterson, Meopham; Jenny Stevens, Tenterden; Sandra Treloar, Swanley; Tina Rhoda, Westerham; Susie Berry, SE Region Trustee, Fran Dunk, Trust Volunteer; Glennis Hayward, Trust Volunteer; Johnny Hayward, Trust Volunteer 
1.  Introduction  
Carole Dickenson welcomed everyone.
2.  Minutes of the Kent Network Meeting held on 4th March 2021 were agreed  
3. Matters Arising 

None.
4. and 5.  Chair’s Report, National & Regional News
Carole noted the following:
- There will be no Annual Conference in 2021; hopefully back to normal in 2022. The Trust AGM will be held on 29th August in Nottingham with the meeting being broadcast on the u3a national website and the Trust You Tube channel.
- The ‘Spring Gathering’ conference run by the SE Region was held on 28 April; Rob White attended
- The 2021 Summer School run by the SE Forum has been cancelled; but it is hoped to run this again in 2022. Volunteers are being sought to join the organising group, or to run a Study Group
- A ‘NetFest’ Week is being planned to run from 14 June , along the lines of the recent Volunteer Fest, but covering items of interest to running Networks;  further details would be available soon
u3a Day is 2nd June.  There is lots of Publicity materials and suggestions for events and activities on the website.  The Pathfinders Group, including 3 u3as from Kent (Isle of Sheppey, Tunbridge Wells and Sevenoaks) have completed their work; this has been collected in to a ‘Recruitment and Retention’ Toolkit.  Carole took the meeting through some of the material in the Toolkit on screen.  The Toolkit is available on the national u3a Trust website (type ‘Toolkit’ into the Search option) or directly on ‘sources.u3a.org.uk/category/recruitment-2’.  Carole noted that the material is also of value for many events as part of Re-Launch activities by u3as in the coming months. 
Rob White noted that as well as lots of useful material in the Toolkit, there was a useful presentation by Sue Stokes at the Spring Gathering;  a link to this will be provided with these notes.
Heather Thomas-Pugh said that the Isle of Sheppey had produced new publicity flyers and leaflets, the latter including a QR Code to attract new members; they had a regular slot on local radio, and a Facebook page. They run Zoom Talks and Quizzes; they share some talks with Faversham
Eryll Fabian said Tunbridge Wells had produced a set of 1000 publicity leaflets, some press releases. They were looking for some technical support for a Facebook page.
Carole said that we would put as much of the material from our u3as onto the Kent Network website. We will form a Publicity subgroup to follow on the work of the Pathfinders Group; Lionel O’Hara, a PR expert, and Jacqui Wellbrook had volunteered to join. Any other volunteers for this group would be welcome.
6.   Reports from Network Subgroups
- Group Co-ordinators
Sue Davis Sur reported that the first meeting had been held on 15th April with 17 attendees. Alan Scott was working on an analysis of local population versus u3a members, which we hope will be of use to u3as on recruitment.  The group co-ordinators had talked about new sorts of interest groups. They agreed to share ideas across the Kent u3as.
-  Membership
Sue Davis Sur said that 20 people joined the first meeting of the subgroup. The group had discussed items of interest and had agreed that this collective group had value and would support further meetings. 
- Technical Working Group
John Russell reported that the group had developed ideas on how to run a Hybrid meeting, and were planning a technical test at Ryarsh Village Hall on 2nd June with Malling and Kings Hill u3a’s help.  The broadband capacity of a Venue was critical and some may not support such meetings, for example Kings Hill Community Centre. Frani Hoskins noted that Tonbridge’s venue also wouldn’t have the necessary capacity.  John said that u3as would need a larger team to support hybrid meetings, both technical and administrative, and would need to practice handling a Q&A session with participants both in the room and remote. Recording and replaying talks was possible but needed care with data protection, copyright and access control.  
The group did not intend to look into mixed meetings for interest groups, as there were many feasible ways of tackling this, and it would depend on what technical knowledge and equipment was available within the group itself, but if any u3as had specific questions they could refer them to the group. The group would suggest interest groups could operate quite satisfactorily using private Zoom licences, but this was a matter for individual u3as.
- Other
Carole noted that these subgroups seemed to be meeting a need. Chyrs Short had volunteered to run a subgroup on Treasurers if there was sufficient interest, and we could consider other subgroups later.
7.
Issues arising from Covid-19, and Re-Launch
Stephen Bush, noted that Maidstone would be restarting in-person meetings in July, and are looking to combine a Relaunch with their 30th Anniversary later in the year
Lynne Clumpus, said Faversham were planning a Relaunch event on 1st October; they had found Sue Stokes presentation valuable for ideas for publicity
Frani Hoskins said Tonbridge were looking at venues as their usual one would not support Hybrid meetings; and looking at a new members Open Day
Anna Coombs said Tenterden were holding a Garden Party for some 30 people on 2nd June; they were circulating posters and were having a Banner in the high street
Jenny Dalleywater was pleased to say Goudhurst had found a replacement for her as Chair, as she had been trying to Chair the u3a from her new home in Yorkshire. This was a form of job share and would be confirmed at their AGM to be held shortly 
8.    
Any Other Business
Michael Cartwright  asked for views on the use of Beacon, as Pembury were considering it; several u3as gave very positive feedback on the values of Beacon especially on the compliance with GDPR issues, the use for membership and groups; Medway have used it for organising outings.
In response to a query, Carole noted the national Trust website advise regarding the vaccination status of u3a members. We should not be discriminating in any way members who for one reason or another had not been vaccinated. There had been some discussion of this issue on the Facebook ‘Keeping In Touch’ page.  In discussion it was said that individual members who were hosting interest groups in their home would need to be comfortable and may choose to request attendees to share their status. 
Carole noted that our next meeting in July was also our AGM;  we will have one definite vacancy on the Committee as John Russell, Secretary will have completed his 3-year term; she asked that all consider possible nominations for this, or any other, post.
9.       Date of Next Meetings

Thursday 1st July 2021 (inc AGM);  2pm via Zoom

Tuesday 14th September 2021; via Zoom

Thursday 4th November 2021; venue tbd *
*  subject to national health situation
The meeting closed at 3.45pm
Signed as a correct record
Carole Dickenson , Chair
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